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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, October 5, 2021 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Webinar Meeting


Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch, Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss and Dawn Egan

Absent:  Board of Police Commissioner David Muller

Others Present via Zoom: Chief Henion 

Attendees: Weston Residents via Webinar

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom meeting to order at 7:03 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the Special Meeting Minutes dated September 14, 2021, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale moved, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Bliss, Police Board Commissioner Egan abstained and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the Police Departments overtime this month was $21,794.00 eleven dollars over last years overtime.  The police department currently has four officers out on workman’s compensation.   The PD received $15,000.00 for CIRMA reimbursements for the month of September due to the four officers out with injuries. 
In addition, Chief Henion reported that the department has not received any donations or grants in the month of September.
The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading.  Officers are patrolling in individual cars. 
Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Chief Henion stated Saturday, September 18, 2021 at 10:00 AM at the Weston Intermediate School nine candidates took the written exam for a new Police Officer.  Eight of the nine candidates received a passing score.  The next step is to schedule an oral interview with a police panel which is a Sergeant, a senior officer and an SRO officer.  It is scheduled for Wednesday, October 13, 2021.  The Chief said they will combine the written and oral scores and get the top five candidates to the Board of Police Commissioners so they can interview.   
Additional Business for Commission Consideration - The highway department put up eleven No Parking/Tow Away signs on Pent Road.  The residents are very happy. 

Chief Henion stated he is going to do a PEP Program (Police Engagement Program) with the Stratford Police Department.  It is a four hour program for officers on bias issues and public awareness education.  The Chief is trying to schedule for November 6th and November 13th.  He would like to announce it in Weston Today online newspaper.  The public is invited. 

Chief Henion would like to do coffee with a cop.  Officer Curcio has a friend that has a coffee truck.  The residents can stop by and have a cup of coffee with police officers. 

Chief Henion and SRO Officer Jason Kim are going to Wheelabrator to dispose of seventy five pounds of prescription drugs.  The program is well received and is being utilized. 
   
Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:29 PM, Police Board Vice Chairman Ottomano moved and Police Board Commissioner DiPasquale seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

 https://vimeo.com/624506555
 
The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:26 PM and adjourned.
Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 11/3/21
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